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March 2018  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 2 3 

4 

 

5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13  

 

14  15                    
North Shore      

Meeting 

16 

 

17  

 

18 19 20   

 

21  

 Baton Rouge 

Meeting               

22 23 

 Annual Car Show 
Welcome Recep-

tion 

24 

28th Annual 

BMCNO Car Show 

25                     
Gulf Coast Cruise / 

Lunch 

26 27        Board of 

Directors Meeting  

General Meeting  

28 29 30 31 

Thur., March 15th -  North Shore Meeting, 6:00 dinner, 7:00 meeting, Abita Brew Pub, 72011 Holly 

Street, Abita Springs. Cliff Hughes Area Coordinator  

Wed., March 21 st  - Baton Rouge Meeting, 6:30 dinner  7:15 meeting, Louis De Angelo's Italian Rest. 

7550 Bluebonnet  Blvd. Rick Huber Area Coordinator  

Fri. March 23rd ñAnnual Car Show Welcome Reception 6:00 p.m.ñ10:00 p.m.  See pg. 24 

Sat.,  March  24th - 28th BMCNO Annual Car Show see page 21  

Sun. March 25th ñ1:00 p.m. Gulf Coast/Ms. Cruise  Meet at Samõs Warehouse parking lot in Gulf-

port.  Cruise ending in lunch.  

Tues.,  March  27 th  - 5:00ñ6:00 p.m. Board of Directors Meeting at Italian Pie Restaurant, Italian 

Pie Restaurant, 5650 Jefferson Hwy., Harahan, La.  

Tues.,  March  27 th  -  General BMCNO Meeting,  6:00 dinner, 7:00 meeting Italian Pie Restaurant, 

5650 Jefferson Hwy., Harahan, La.  
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Everyone is busy working on 

the 28th BMCNO Annual 

Car Show that will be held 

on Saturday, March 24th at 

Delgado Community College.   

HOW CAN YOU 

HELP??????  

1. REGISTER YOUR CAR!!!!  We have 172 

members and if all cars were registered it 

would be a full field with just member cars.  

This is your club, not a televised national 

show, so be proud of your car and pull, drag, 

trailer it to your show.   

2. PURCHASE A CAR SHOW T -SHIRT!!!   

Again we have 172 members and only pur-

chased 144 shirts therefore all should be 

sold out.  Donõt delay purchase one for you 

and your spouse.   

3. VOLUNTEER TO WORK ON A CAR 

SHOW COMMIT-

TEE!!!!  This show re-

quires many hands to 

produce so let your 2 be 

counted in the volun-

teer numbers.  I will be 

emailing the volunteer list soon, checkout 

what committee would fit your schedule.  

Most committeeõs only require a 1 hour time 

slot.  HELP, HELP, HELP!!!  

4. ATTEND  THE CAR SHOW!!!!  If you can-

not enter a car or volunteer to work a com-

mittee please at least attend the show to 

give support for your club.  Bill Nix is host-

ing his British Breakfast, beautiful cars will 

be on display, Floyd Friloux has agreed to 

give a speech on engines and oil, the 

Queenõs Tea will be held free of charge for 

the ladies, and we will have a great Regalia 

Table and Silent Auction..  Soé there are 

many fun things to keep you interested.  All 

you need to do is just show up.   

5. HELP SUPPORT WITH A 

SPONSORSHIP!!!  The lowest 

sponsorship is $50 and you donõt 

have to pay the full price.  For 

example, I challenged all of the 

former Presidents to put in for a 

sponsorship.   

I also challenge the following groups to give a 

sponsorship: North Shore Members, Baton 

Rouge Members, South Shore Members, Gulf 

Coast Members, Acadiana Members, and La-

dies.  If every group above contributed for one 

sponsorship we would have $300.00 more to 

help offset the cost of the show.    

6. DONATE!!!  Do you have new items that 

could be donated to the following Car Show 

Events:  Friday night Reception for door 

prizes, Saturday door prizes, or items that 

can be placed on the Silent Auction table.  I 

know that most car people have new or  

used items, so letõs put them to work for the 

club.  Bring anything you want to donate to 

your area meeting.   

Please look for me at the Car Show.  I will be 

updating the birthday 

months.  Letõs all par-

ticipate and have a fun 

day. 

 

REMEMBER ñTHIS 

IS YOUR CLUB, 

Make this show a 

success!  

  

Presidentõs Message  by BMCNO President  Karen Murray  

BMCNO STILL NEEDS YOUR HELP!!! REPRINT FROM LAST MONTH  
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Happenings by BMCNO Vice President Chad Wicker  

March is our busiest 

mon th  w i th  t he 

BMCNO Annual Car 

Show.  Register your 

cars, sign up to volun-

teer for a committee, 

purchase t -shirts and 

regalia items, bring 

checks for Silent Auc-

tion and just show up to 

enjoy this day.  Bill Nix has graciously agreed to 

host the British Breakfast at his home from 9:00 

a.m. until 11:00 a.m.  BMCNO will provide shut-

tle service leaving from the back of the Student 

Life Center.  The Queenõs Tea is scheduled for 

1:30 p.m. free for the ladies attending.  Floyd 

Friloux has also agreed to host a speaker session 

during the show.  It will be a fun day for every-

one!!! 

Friday, March 23rd ñAnnual Car Show Wel-

come Reception 6:00 p.m. Ramada Inn - I -10 

Service Rd. at Severn.  Breakout the cookbooks 

and bring a good ole New Orleans dish to this pot 

luck dinner.  

Saturday, March 24th ñ28th Annual Car 

Show Delgado Community College  

On -site registration 9:00 a.m. till 12:00 noon  

Bill Nix ñBritish Breakfast 9:00 amñ11:00 am 

Show time (cars must remain on the field)

 Noonñ3:00 p.m. 

Judging (Popular Choice)  12:30 p.m. ð2:30  

Queenõs TeañLadies only  1:30 p.m.ñ3:00 p.m. 

Silent Auction Table will close at 2:30 p.m. ñ

Items can be claimed between 2:30 ñ3:00. After 

3:00 new winners will be pulled.   

Awards 3:00 p.m.  Food trucks will be available 

for lunch.  

New Orleans Food & Spirits Dinner (Dutch 

treat)  5:30 p.m. 

 

 

April is  a busy month with Easter, the Panhan-

dle Car Show, and Jazz Fest.  However with that 

in mind BMCNO will still host a monthly event.  

On Saturday, April 14th  we will cruise to Bay 

St. Louis for the 2nd Saturday Art Walk.  This 

starts at 4:00 p.m. allowing us to have a late 

lunch somewhere along the coast before reaching 

Bay St. Louis.  Gallery openings, shop and res-

taurant specials and live music make the streets 

of downtown Bay St Louis swirl with a fun family 

energy. While things are lively all day, the music 

and specials take place from 4 -8 pm. 

Sunday, May 20th  is our Annual Crawfish at 

Fairview Riverside State Park.  What a great 

event!!! More information to follow by email.  

June we will be celebrating the 300 Birthday of 

the founding of New Orleans!!  We are planning a 

Saturday outing beginning with Café du Monte, 

pictures in front of St. Louis Cathedral, moving 

to tour the following: Old Ursuline Convent, Ca-

bildo, Presbytere, 1850 House, Mint, Historic 

New Orleans Collection, ending with a late lunch 

early dinner in the quarter.   

Members will choose where they want to go then 

meet at a certain time together for a meal.  This 

event will also include a Scavenger Photo Hunt, 

with as many pictures of assigned items as possi-

ble.  The person with the most required pictures 

will win a wonderful door prize.  There will be 

more information on this in the next newsletter, 

by email.  

Check your newsletters and club emails for up-

coming events, times, and places.  It should be a 

fun year for our members.  

 

Chad 
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2018 Upcoming Calendar at a glance 

 
April 

 (2018) 

Art Walk in Bay St. Louis   

(BMCNO Monthly Event) 

Sat. 14th TBA Cruise to 2nd Sat. Art Walk in Bay St. 

Louis and lunch.  See article on 

page____for convoy info. 

 

 Baton Rouge Meeting Wed. 18th 6:30 dinner 
7:15 meeting 

Louis De Angelo's Italian Rest. 

7550 Bluebonnet Blvd. 

Rick Huber 

 North Shore Meeting Thurs.  19th 6:00 dinner 
7:00 meeting 

Abita Brew Pub 

72011 Holly Street, Abita Springs 

Cliff Hughes 

 Convoy to Pensacola Car 

Show 

Fri. 20st   (check newsletter for info)  

 Panhandle British Car 

Show Pensacola 

Sat. 21st   (check newsletter for info)  

  Gulf Coast Cruise / Lunch Sun. 22nd 1:00 p.m. Meet at Samôs Warehouse parking lot 

in Gulfport.  Cruise ending in lunch 

Gene Gillam / 

Andy Switzer 

 
Board Meeting Tue. 24th 5:00 ï 6:00 

p.m. 

Italian Pie Restaurant, 5650 Jeffer-

son Hwy., Harahan, LA 

Karen Murray 

 General BMCNO Meet-

ing 

Tues.  24th 6:00 dinner 
7:00 meeting 

Italian Pie Restaurant, 5650 Jeffer-

son Hwy., Harahan, LA 

Board of Direc-

tors 

 Acadiana Cruise Sat.   28th   Check with Dave Hayden Dave Hayden 

May  

(2018)  

Baton Rouge Meeting Wed. 15th
 6:30 dinner 
7:15 meeting 

Louis De Angelo's Italian Rest. 

7550 Bluebonnet Blvd. 
 

 North Shore Meeting Thurs. 

16th 

6:00 dinner 
7:00 meeting 

Abita Brew Pub 

72011 Holly Street, Abita Springs 

Cliff Hughes 

 Crawfish Boil (BMCNO 

Monthly Event) 

Sun. 20th 12 noon Fairview Riverside Park, North 

Shore 

Cliff Hughes 

 Acadiana Cruise Sat. 26th
     Dave Hayden 

 
Gulf Coast/MS Meeting Sun. 27th 1:00 p.m. Samôs Warehouse Gulfport parking 

lot.  Cruise and lunch 

Gene Gillam / 

Andy Switzer 

 Board meeting Tues. 30th
 5:00 ð6:00 

p.m. 

Italian Pie Restaurant, 5650 Jef-

ferson Hwy., Harahan, 

Karen Murray 

 General BMCNO 

Meeting 

Tues.  30th
 6:00 dinner  
7:00 meeting 

Italian Pie Restaurant, 5650 Jef-

ferson Hwy., Harahan, 

Board of Di-

rectors 

June 
(2018) 

NOLA 300 (BMCNO 

Monthly Event) 

Sun. 10th
    See newsletter for info Karen Murray  

 
Baton Rouge Meeting Wed. 19th

 6:30 dinner 
7:15 meeting 

Louis De Angelo's Italian Rest. 

7550 Bluebonnet Blvd. 

Rick Huber 

 
North Shore Meeting Thurs. 

20th 

 6:00 dinner 
7:00 meeting 

Abita Brew Pub 

72011 Holly Street, Abita Springs 

Cliff Hughes 

 Acadiana Cruise Sat. 23rd
     Dave Hayden 

 
Gulf Coast/MS Meeting Sun. 24th

 1:00 p.m. Meet at Samôs Warehouse parking lot 

in Gulfport.  Cruise ending in lunch 

Gene Gillam / 

Andy Switzer 

  
Board of Directorôs 

Meeting 

Tues. 26th
 5:00 pm.   Karen Murray 

 
General BMCNO 

Meeting 

Tues. 26th
 6:00 dinner 
7:00 meeting 

Italian Pie Restaurant, 5650 Jef-

ferson Hwy., Harahan, 

Board of Di-

rectors 

 
Membership renewal Sat. 30th
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January Minutes by Secretary Cathy Greensfelder  

Old Business:   We col-

lected 204 pounds of food 

for Second Harvesters 

and awarded 6 scholar-

ships at the Christmas 

party.    Baton Rouge 

member Danny Varnado 

announced he has re-

tired!   Congratulations, 

Danny!   

 Rick Huber brought a òTrevor Jonesó puppet to 

the meeting.   (Trevor is an ace Jag mechanic.) 

Mark Zaboni made it for Rick from the Rock ônõ 

Bowl bowling pin Rick won at the anniversary 

party in August.   The North Shore meeting had 

great turnout in spite of the icy weather.   Cars 

and Coffee has gotten really big.   C&C is an 

event for all autos, not just British, that alter-

nates between Covington and Mandeville.    

New Business: The Baton Rouge Cruise was re-

scheduled due to weather.   Convoy plans were 

discussed.    

Plans for a return to Wedell Williams were dis-

cussed. Jim Clark said it is well worth going 

again.   

The calendar for the next few months was dis-

cussed.  We are looking for an event to celebrate 

the New Orleans City Tricentennial.   We will be 

adding the Covington Final Friday event in the 

calendar this year.   The event, like Cars and Cof-

fee, is open to all cars, not just British, and many 

of the North Shore members attend.     

Car Show: Car Day T -shirts were available for 

sale.    

Members were asked to ask their employers 

about   promotional items (pens, notepads, gadg-

etsé) that could be donated for Goodie Bags.  We 

need items to make up 144 bags.   All donation 

items must be dropped off at Karen and Ronnieõs 

home, 1900 Colony Rd, Metairie by Monday, 

March 19th.   Only items received by then can be 

added to the bags.     

We need volunteers to provide shuttle service 

from Delgado to Bill Nixõs home for the British 

Breakfast.    

This year, raffle and auction winners will NOT be 

announced on the P. A.   Winners will be posted 

on a board and entrants will need to check the 

board to see if they won.     

Please volunteer for something at the show.   Eve-

ry little bit helps.     

Speaker: Keith Vezina gave a talk on   trouble -

shooting DC electrical circuits. Thank you, Kieth 

for a great talk!   The meeting was running long 

so projects were not discussed.     

50/50: Joe Paciera won $24.  Wally Friloux, Lin-

da St Romain, Keith Vezina and Joe Paciera won 

prizes.     
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Fourteen of us got to-

gether in February for 

our monthly dinner/

meeting at Dean-

gelo's.  No new faces but 

we hadn't seen Randy 

Fleming for awhile, and 

had just seen Jerry Wil-

son once since he bought 

his TR6 a few months 

ago.  Milton & Bobby talked about our Baton 

Rouge Cruise that we had on February 3rd, and 

also about the trip over to Middendorf's on Satur-

day the 17th.    

Upcoming events are the Rod's show at Gerry 

Lane Cadi l lac on Fr i /Sat/Sun the 

23rd/24th/25th.   Bobby is involved with that one, 

but it's open for anybody to come by and see the 

cars from all around the southeast US.   Rick 

talked about the BMCNO car show, passed 

around the volunteer sign up, Mary Lynne talked 

about the welcome reception Friday night and 

the Queen's Tea.  Should be a good turnout, all 

we need this year is GOOD weather!   Keep pray-

ing.  

Bobby entertained us with another rendition of 

Bill Avery's Toolbox with a bag of corks, some 

crime scene tape, and an aluminum block with a 

hole in the middle that we eventually decided 

must be an ace bandage holder for when you hurt 

yourself while working on your car.  

John & Mary had their door prize drawing - the 

Classic Car Calendar went to Bill Avery, the Pig-

gy Bank to Bobby Spann, and the Classic Car 

Lunch Box to Mike Zobrist.   Thank you John & 

Mary!  

Bill & Jerry reminisced about the good old days 

working for RS&S here in Baton Rouge, although 

they didn't work there at the same time.    

See you next month, just before the show!  

Rick  

Baton Rouge Gathering by Rick Huber  

Details on the picture next month!  
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What a great Baton Rouge 

Tour!   All areas from the 

BMCNO met up at the 

"Cajun Village" in Sorrento, a 

quaint collection of Antebel-

lum  era buildings, with 

crafts, vendors and a small 

café where we got coffee, hot 

chocolate and beignets! They 

even had special filled ones 

for Danny Varnado!    

 From there about 12 cars (8 or so of the British 

variety)  cruised to the River Road and took other 

small 2 -lanes to the Rural Life Museum in Baton 

Rouge.  That is in the middle of an LSU research 

facility, with gardens and grass testing 

plots.   Inside the large museum were all kinds of 

things from the civil war era - most from daily 

walks of life back then.   There were a huge collec-

tion of carriages and funeral wagons too.  

Out back they have a whole plantation set up 

with 150 year old original buildings scattered 

around.   They include slave quarters, barns, a 

church  and a jail, shipped there from all over 

Louisiana!   After seeing most of the stuff,  light 

rain started so we all headed for our cars and the 

short jaunt to the "Roux 61" restaurant.   All 21 of 

us were seated together and enjoyed great con-

versation and good food.  

A great day for driving the little British cars, as 

the weather reflected that often seen in England.  

 Your Roving Reporter,  

 Bobby 

Baton Rouge Cruise by the Roaving Reporter, Bobby Spann  
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Baton Rouge Cruise continued...  
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Baton Rouge Cruise continued...  
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The BMCNO Annual 

Middendorf's cruise took 

place on Saturday, Feb-

ruary 17th.  The Baton 

Rouge group drove back 

roads, South shore old 

Hammond Highway, and 

North shore was a hop, 

skip, and a jump away.   

The weather was great 

for early February so all 

cars had tops down to enjoy the breeze and sun.  

Many members met earlier for antiquing in Pon-

chatoula.   

Middendorfõs accommodated 42 members and 

guests for another delicious lunch.   

The BMCNO board of directors again presented 

the ladies with long stemmed roses. This year the 

ladies all received one red, one yellow, and one 

white rose.  

It was also a day to test the cars that had not 

been driven since fall of last year.  Unfortunately 

we had 4 out of commission for the drive.  Ronald 

Palmisanoõs car broke down the night before, Al-

len Bradleyõs broke down before leaving Metairie,   

Benny Stigler's car broke down on the drive over, 

and Bobby Spannõs alternator broke the night 

before the drive.  Well, itõs better to test them be-

fore our big car show.  

This is always a fun event that members look for-

ward to every year.  Members came from 4 of our 

5 areas.  Great food, beautiful cars, and fun 

friends ð what more could a British car enthusi-

asts ask for? 

Karen  

Middendorfõs Cruise and Lunch by Karen Murray 
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Middendorfõs Cruise and Lunch 


